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Board Meeting

Tuesday 13th October 2015

Abbreviated Minutes
Board Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                                  C Harris                    Vice Chairman

                                  J Moore                    Administrator

                                  A Donald                   

                                  A Lowe 

                                  R Cooke

                                  L Gwyther

Also Attending
                       N Timms        Advisor

                      J Halfpenny    Manager of the Poppy and Pint

                      C Wilde          Managing Director of Castle Rock Brewery

Our Chairman P Morris firstly spoke to L Gwyther saying that, at the last meeting it was hoped that he would attend, but unfortunately he did not attend, but it was no ones fault. Lionel interjected saying that yes his phone battery expanded, so he did not get the text, and the Bowls committee did not accept that as a good enough excuse. Our Chairman continued saying that he understood that this had had a knock on effect, causing him to resign from the Bowls committee.

Our Chairman then thanked N Timms for coming in as an advisor and bought him up to date with the Bowls Lease situation, saying that we haven’t given the Bowls Club the option to renew. 

Our Chairman stated that we didn’t want to leave them in the middle of the bowling season, and that we had given them an extension that runs out on the 5th of November 2015. He continued saying that this all happened because we were having bother with the Bowls Club, and we were made aware that Castle Rock, and the Tennis Club were interested in the bowling green. We have not had the opportunity to meet Castle Rock, and A Donald can tell us if she has anything from the Tennis Club alone, or with Castle Rock. The initial key and set up, was for Tennis Club, Bowls Club and Social Club/Pub. But our necessity is for all our Shareholders, not just the Bowls Club.

N Timms then stated that the issue then is how many Bowls Club are % shareholders.

Our Chairman stated that that was one of the side letter issues. A Donald interjected saying that she had been informed that we had the information of how many are Bowls members, and we had been given a letter regarding it. 

J Moore said that we had no letter, but she had found out that there are approximately 37 tennis members and 39 bowls members who are shareholders. Meaning that the Bowls club represent approximately 15% to 16% of all shareholders.

N Timms then said, we can either have Tennis, Tennis and Castle Rock or Castle Rock. Whatever happens will, and the Bowls Club is not being chucked off for spite.

Our Chairman stated that they have defaulted on it. We sent paperwork and they did not accept it, they should not blame us. 

Then J Halfpenny the manager of the Poppy and Pint, and C Wilde the Managing Director of Castle Rock Brewery were asked to join the meeting.

C Wilde said that Lady Bay Inns have 80 shareholders who paid for the refurbishment of the Poppy and Pint. Overall there is a massive attraction, looking at the green, and a real value for the Poppy and Pint, and we would need support of the residents. But, saying that, we haven’t got great ideas, just speaking of outside space, a run around play area.

That he would like a Lease to be concurrent with their original Lease, and they did not want radical development now, but when the renewal gets close (in 30 years) they may have other ideas.

C Harris asked if the Tennis club were interested in the land, and A Donald stated that the Tennis were interested in half the land
N Timms stated that he thinks that there are four proposals, that present opportunity;

· Lady Bay Inns on own, 

· Tennis Club alone

· Lady Bay Inns and Tennis Club together

· Going back to the Bowls Club

Colin Wilde said that he would like to take the opportunity up.

J Moore asked if we leased the land to the Bowls Club for a year or two, would you be interested.

C Wilde replied that that would be good, and A Donald stated that that would be good for the Tennis Club, as they could save up some money.

The discussion of possibilities continued and on leaving C Wilde stated that he would be in touch.

Then a discussion went on regarding the rental price, etc.
A Donald stated that she thinks we ought to offer it to the Bowls Club for a year. Our Chairman stated that at the moment the Bowls Club don’t know what to do, and Castle Rock and the Tennis Club are in no hurry, so it gives us a year to sort.

L Gwyther stated that if a one-year Lease was offered now, they may not take it up because the Bowls Club is in the throes of losing their grounds-man.  

J Moore asked if the meeting could be now postponed, and another meeting called next week, to give everyone time to think about what has been said. Also there is other Board stuff that needs attention. 

And at this point, 9.10pm, the Chairman adjourned the meeting, and thanked everyone for their attendance.

The date of the re-arranged Board meeting will be notified by email and text.

Board Meeting Re-convened 

Wednesday 21st October 2015

Board Attendees      P Morris                   Chairman 

                                  C Harris                    Vice Chairman

                                  J Moore                    Administrator

                                  A Donald                   

                                  A Lowe

                                  L Gwyther 

                                  R Cooke 

Our Chairman Phil Morris thanked all for attending and asked J Moore to get through the usual Board items she needs to, and then continue with the Bowls discussion.

Jane Moore stated that at the meeting on 13 October, it was unclear as to who we Leased to. She stated that “we”, “the Rutland Sports and Social Club” lease to “John and Mike Harman, Simon Woodruffe and Chris Holmes”, and they lease on to “Lady Bay Inns”, which is made up of 80 shareholders. 

Continuing on she had 

· Printed off forms and delivered. Paid the Corporation Tax, cashed the cheque at the bank.

· Visited J Graver the Bowls chairman, trying to explain the importance of the side letter being accepted before the lease was prepared. 

· Compiled the Minutes and distributed them to the Board via email

· Asked Mr Longley, our accountant, to attend the AGM, who agreed.

· Printed out invites, regarding the AGM, to deliver to our Shareholders.

· Delivered Invites, some by email, some by hand and some were posted.

· Passed around the Bank Account, 
· Made a Share certificate for our Chairman to sign, which is one that has been recently traded.

Two emails had been received regarding the price of shares, and the reply was sent saying that we cannot say how much they are changing hands for, but that we have 3 people wishing to buy.

A letter was produced for the Bowls Club (attached) regarding refusing the lease but allowing a three-month extension, sent to Board via email, and delivered to L Gwyther and T Middleton the Bowls Secretary 
The Bowls club had sent an altered Lease to be signed, with no mention of the side letter, or the Landlord Tenants act. With a cover letter 

Two emails had been received asking why we were not renewing the Bowls Lease, one from a shareholder and one not. Our reply to the Shareholder was: “Tony Middleton the Bowls club secretary is in possession of a letter stating why the lease has not been renewed. The RSSC Board is not in a position to provide any information on the future of the green. At present no decision has been made. We will publish on our website further information as soon as possible”

Two letters from the Bowls Club  were read out, both to be tabled at our AGM, one of which was for a special resolution calling on the Board of Directors to renew the Lease, the other asking why the Lease has not been renewed.

Two documents had been produced regarding the reasons for not renewing the Bowls lease.

Our Chairman Phil Morris stated that the items that we required for acceptance in the side letter are reasonable, the documents produced show why we have not signed the Lease, and the reason that we are not forced to renew it is because what was said five years ago was not cast in stone, and we do not have to be committed to it forever.

Further discussions followed regarding the ins and outs of all aspects. Lionel Gwyther pointed out that the Bowls Club AGM was taking place the following day (22 October). The points brought up included 

· Our initial acceptance of offering the Lease.

· Whether the Bowls club members had been told (by there management) of the terms of the offer, which stated categorically, that the side letter was to be accepted before the Lease.

· Meeting with the Bowls club committee.

· The Bowls club members’ age, and ability to carry on.

· Two-year extension would give us time to seek tenders for the land, and ask Bowls club if they were interested in renting at a more reasonable rate.

· The resolution for the AGM and the ability to dismiss this.

· Answers we could give in response to the two AGM letters.

· The Bowls Club AGM could discuss issues without knowing the latest position.

It was unanimously decided to write immediately to the Bowls Club, offering them a 2-year extension to November 5th 2017, on acceptance of the side letter and on condition that the resolution and two questions for the AGM would be rescinded. 

The letter will be taken by J Moore to T Middleton before the Bowls Club AGM. A copy letter to J Graver and L Gwyther will also be delivered, so that the contents will be known by more than just Mr Middleton.. 

The Chairman added that If the offer of an extension was rejected (forcing the resolution to be heard at the RSSC AGM) then he would defend the Boards position verbally as well as circulating the two documents that had been prepared and sending copies to all Shareholders so that our position was absolutely clear.

C Harris stated that he wished to thank L Gwyther, our Bowls club representative, for all he has done, and then stated that he thought that the honorarium J Moore receives should be increased. Our Chairman P Morris said yes £250! C Harris interjected with £500. And it was decided to raise the amount to £250 

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.30 pm.


